Darryl Hawkes joined Marion AUSSI in 1982 and became involved in club management - a role which he has maintained to the present. His first involvement at Branch level was representing Marion at a few of the Branch meetings.

Late in 1989 Peter Gillett had asked Darryl to take over from Steve Walker, the Branch Recorder, who was moving to Canberra. The task was described as a few hours entering data into the UNISYS computer. The task was certainly more than a few hours as it involved being the swim meet recorder, records and top ten recorder. 

As the branch records were kept on a computer different to his Amiga, Darryl wrote a programme to store the branch records. All the historical records were typed in manually. The existing Branch Top Ten programme was rewritten for the Amiga. All his spare time was taken up but eventually reaped the rewards with these programmes and the work load decreased. Unfortunately this did not last very long as the 1994 Nationals in Adelaide demanded that the UNISYS meet software be replaced with the WA IBM software. In early 1992 the branch agreed to purchase a desktop IBM compatible computer. Daryll then proceeded to convert all the programmes for use on IBM PC's. Once again data had to be transferred and programmes converted leaving him with little spare time. 

Various swim meet programs were looked at and it was decided to trial the W.A. programme which was used for the W.A. Masters. Following changes, made to suit our interclub series, the new computer and software were successfully trialed at the 1993 Noarlunga Interclub. As the results data was now on the same computer as the Top Ten programme it meant that with some programming changes Darryl could automatically transfer the results into the Top Ten. A task which usually took two nights was reduced to five minutes. A great step.

In addition to these activities, Darryl accepted the task of changing the branch and club registration procedures to the national computer system as Florence Walker, our registrar, had foreshadowed her retirement. Fortunately the changeover went smoothly and South Australia is now more computerised than any other branch. From this time on Darryl became the unofficial computer support person to the branch and clubs.

The branch recording portfolio settled down and the 1994 Nationals were soon here and gone. Following the 1994 Nationals Darryl took over from Peter Gillett as National Recorder. He continued as branch recorder until 1996. Having escaped the confines of the recording room, his main swim meet activity was refereeing. From 1997, as a qualified AUSSI referee Darryl assisted Ivan Wingate in technical training of officials. The branch activities of refereeing, officials  training and computer support continued.

In 1999 Darryl Hawkes was recognised with SA Branch Life Membership.
